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Master Builders calls for investment ahead of tax relief
Victoria’s peak building industry body, the Master Builders Association, has called on the State Government to prioritise community infrastructure investment ahead of tax relief in the 2009-10 Budget.
Master Builders Executive Director, Brian Welch, said builders have opted for investment in community and residential infrastructure, improved waste storage capacity, planning reform and green skills training instead of tax relief for the year ahead.

“Our members are saying that there is no point providing tax relief for construction businesses which are not doing any building work,” said Mr Welch. 
“The Government must inject funding into commercial and residential project work as a priority to help the industry navigate this downturn effectively.

“Removing unnecessary and bureaucratic red tape will also accelerate building activity and shorten the depth of the downturn.

“Master Builders latest Building Trends survey results found that 53 per cent of companies had less than six months work on their books at present, and 57 per cent expected a deterioration in business activity over the year ahead.

“With the sole exception of eliminating tax anomalies, this Budget should be squarely focused on stimulating construction activity to alleviate Victoria’s broader economic deterioration.

“For every million dollars spent on building and construction, $2.9 million dollars is generated in other industry sectors of the Victorian economy. 
“During challenging times like this, public investment must occur in the areas with the greatest economic return.
“Other key areas which also require attention in the Budget include expanding Victoria’s contaminated soil storage capacity, fixing Victoria’s ‘activity suppressing’ planning system and upgrading builders green skill credentials.”
Key Survey results:
· 53.6 per cent of companies had less than six months work on their books
· 57.1 per cent expect business activity to deterioration, 17.8 per cent expect business activity to increase, and 25 per cent said work was stable or were not sure. 
Master Builders pre-budget submission can be downloaded at: www.mbav.com.au 
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Further information: 
Brian Welch, Executive Director, 0411 501 075

Media enquiries: 
Greg Haraldson, Media Adviser, 0438 427 766 gharaldson@mbav.com.au
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